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   EPA: LEADED 
AVIATION GAS A 
PUBLIC HEALTH ISSUE 
 

Dear C4FA Supporters, 
  

      "Today, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 

(EPA) announced its final determination that emissions 

of lead from aircraft that operate on leaded fuel cause or 

contribute to air pollution which may reasonably be an-

ticipated to endanger public health and welfare under 

the Clean Air Act. 

       'The science is clear: exposure to lead can cause 

irreversible and life-long health effects in children,” said 

EPA Administrator Michael S. Regan. “Aircraft that use 

leaded fuel are the dominant source of lead emissions in 

our air. With today’s action, the Biden-Harris Administra-

tion can move forward in the process to propose new 

standards to protect all communities from the serious 

threat of lead pollution from aircraft.' " EPA Press Re-

lease, October 18, 2023 

Full EPA Press Release here: 

https://www.epa.gov/newsreleases/epa-determines-lead

-emissions-aircraft-engines-cause-or-contribute-air-

pollution 

      Palomar Airport ONLY sells LEADED aviation gaso-

line. In general, piston-engined aircraft such as small 

aircraft, light helicopters and vintage piston-engined air-

craft use leaded aviation gasoline, called leaded avgas. 

Leaded automobile fuel was phased out by the mid 

1980's, and has been banned since 1996, but until now, 

the aviation industry has been exempted. The dangers 

of lead in humans have been known for decades. Lead 

causes permanent brain and neurological damage in 

children. 
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THE PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
        The New Year Day is the time to embrace 
challenges with renewed energy and hope, to learn 
from past experiences, and consider how to do 
better in 2024. South Vista is vibrant, has beautiful 
landscapes, and continuously adapts to challenges 
including land use, conservation, housing, circula-
tion, noise, and safety. These areas of concern 
have been outlined in the 2024 update of the 2050 
General Plan (https://vista2050.com).  
      The City of Vista has three workshops (Existing 
conditions and visioning, Land use alternatives, 
and Policy development) to foster community en-
gagement. SVC Board members participated in the 
“Establishing the Vision” on March 23, 2023, at the 
Hyatt Place Vista. The second workshop “Land Use 
Alternatives” will be held on Tuesday, January 30, 
2024, at the same location. SVC Board members 
will attend and participate.  
      The Board is committed to continue its in-
volvement in all matters related to maintaining and 
improving the community’s environment (parking, 
landscaping, architectural design, improvements 
and modifications), its standards of health and 
safety, and its quality of life. Through our advocacy 
we can do more in meeting community challenges 
and improving the quality of life than as individuals. 
      Accessory Dwelling Units (ADUs) are an im-
portant component of increasing housing availa-
bility. A significant request in applications for de-
velopment approvals is expected this year. A recent 
City Council meeting (12/12/2023) discussed ex-
isting regulations for ADUs, particularly the num-
ber of bedrooms per unit and the use of pre-
approved ADU floor plans. Current City regulations 
cap ADUs to a maximum of two bedrooms, and 
Vista has no pre-approved building architectural 
plans for ADUs. The City is currently formulating a 
plan for best practices  
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      The City of Vista is excited to present the second 
of three workshop series for the 2050 General Plan 
Update - "Land Use Alternatives". Workshops will 
be held in each district and will be identical to each 
other. Three workshops will be held in English and 
one workshop will be held in Spanish. La traduc-
ción al español estará disponible en todos los 
talleres. 

MONDAY, JANUARY 29 
District 3 - Vista Innovation and  

Design Academy (English) 
740 Olive Ave., Vista, CA 92083 

6:00-8:00 p.m. 
 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 30 
District 4 - Hyatt Place Vista (English) 
2645 S. Melrose Dr., Vista, CA 92081 

6:00-8:00 p.m. 
 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 31 
District 1 - Linda Rhoades Recreation Center 

(Spanish) 
600 N. Santa Fe Ave, Vista, CA 92084 

6:00-8:00 p.m. 
 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 1 
District 2 - Gloria McCellan Senior Center 

(English) 
1400 Vale Terrace Dr, Vista, CA 92084 

6:00-8:00 p.m. 
What is the City of Vista General 

Plan Update Project? 
      The City of Vista General Plan Update project 
is a multi-year planning and outreach process. The 
project represents an opportunity for Vista to ad-
dress growth and develop a long-term blueprint for 
the future of the City. The planning effort will be 
targeted and focused on certain areas of the General 
Plan that need revising and will include robust com-
munity engagement. The updated Plan will reflect 
the future vision for the City of Vista and ultimately 
position the City for long-term success. 

 
JOIN SVC BOARD? 
      South Vista Communi-
ties is looking to expand 

its Board of Directors with South Vista residents 
who would like to engage with us on issues that 
affect residents and businesses in South Vista. 
SVC’s primary focus is from the 78 south; however, 
we are also supportive, for example, of the efforts 
of Citizens 4 a Friendly Airport.   
      We are proud of our history since 2006 of 
providing constructive input to Vista’s City Council 
and Planning Commission on various proposals, 
and we have interfaced with developers resulting in 
enhanced projects that blend into the community. 
      If you are interested in joining an engaged 
group, please contact SVC President Francis Dumler 
for an application: francis.dumler@gmail.com or 
248-914-1041. 
      More voices on SVC’s Board means expanded 
service to our communities. 
 
THE PRESIDENT’S CORNER (Cont.) 
in assisting ADU development. We plan to present 
information from the Land Use alternatives work-
shop as it becomes available. 
Francis Dumler 
President, South Vista Communities 
 
 

  AVIATION GAS (Cont.) 

  Palomar Airport, And offer 
  only UNLEADED avgas, sooner  
  rather than later. Palomar Air 
  port must be a neighbor 

  friendly airport, and leaded fuel on our 
homes, our parks, and our schools is not a 
good neighbor policy. 
      As always, if you have questions, please 
reach out to us at c4fa.info@gmail.com 
Thank you for your continued support. 
Your Friends and Neighbors at Citizens for a 
Friendly Airport 
 
 
 

YOU'RE INVITED! 
City of Vista  

General Plan Update 
Workshop Series 2: Land Use  

Alternatives 
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SOUTH VISTA COMMUNITIES BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
    President ‐                Francis Dumler               Shadowridge 
    Vice President ‐             Pia Romano       Shadowridge 
    Secretary ‐             Kathy Bagwell       Shadowridge 
    Treasurer ‐                Pia Romano        Shadowridge 
    At Large ‐                   Stephanie Jackel      Creekside 
               Bill MarƟn        Vale View 
               Tazheen Nizam      Shadowridge 


